

Glen Motz

Member of Parliament Medicine Hat-Cardston-Warner

June 21, 2017

Mr. Joe Roberts, Spokesperson The Push for Change Foundation c/o 3242 Mayne Crescent Coquitlam, BC V3E 1N1

As the Member of Parliament for Medicine Hat-Cardston-Warner, I am happy to write a letter in support of The Push for Change, a relentless movement dedicated to ending youth homelessness in Canada. The Push for Change emphasizes prevention, but continues to look after the immediate needs of homeless youth through its advocacy for emergency shelters and sustainable housing.

I have had the pleasure of meeting and listening to Joe Roberts speak to his experiences as a homeless youth. His dedication and passion for the plight of homeless youth in this country is deeply moving and inspiring.

I wish Joe all the best as he continues to trek across the country. Thank you to Joe and his team for their tireless advocacy. Your vision demonstrates that we can end youth homelessness in Canada.

Sincerely